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HOA Monthly Fees To Go Up.   At the November HOA Board meeting, the HOA’s Budget for the year 2003 was discussed and approved.  There continues to be relatively small increases in expenses, so an increase in monthly assessments from $162 to $167 (approximately 3%) was approved.  In addition to mailing the Budget to all owners with other mandated information, the Budget will be posted on the bulletin boards.       

Painting of Exterior Wood.  Specifications for painting of exterior wood, including most fences and some metal items, are being finalized.  The “Cinnamon Glaze” color scheme depictions continue to be on display in the building lobbies.  Painting is expected to take place in the spring.    

Fire Hazards Acute During Holidays.    Along with the delight and joy they bring, Christmas trees bring problems in Villa Marbella.  Of primary concern is fire.  If you buy a tree, get as small a tree as you can, and keep water in its mounting basin.  Avoid candles and flames, especially near the tree.  When the needles get crisp, the fire danger is much worse.  Think SAFETY!

   Also, Test Your Smoke Detectors!

   Dispose of the tree promptly and properly.  Disposal of trees in the dumpsters is not authorized, unless you break the tree up and put the pieces in sealed bags.  Cleanup any needles dropped in hallways.    

Board Appoints Lana Ivascu to Fill a Vacancy.    Lana Ivascu, who has been actively leading the Landscape and Architecture Committee, was appointed to the Board as 2nd Vice President in August.  Sylvia Lang was switched to the position of Treasurer at the same time. Former Treasurer Dan Divine sold and moved to Iowa.   

Annual Meeting in April.   Information about the Association’s Annual Meeting should be mailed in a month or so.  As in recent years, the meeting will probably be on a Saturday morning in mid-April at the Sizzler Restaurant.  If you are interested in being on the Board of Directors, notify the Manager at 619-298-9973. 

Condo Prices Hold Around $200K.   Two or three more sales of Villa Marbella HOA two bedroom condominiums took place since August.  Two were reportedly in the $200K-$210K range.  New rentals here now seem to be around $1200 per month. 
Walgreens Pharmacy Opens.  The new Walgreens Pharmacy at the corner of Rosecrans and Midway opened for shopping about November 20th.  Walgreens’ sign says “Open 24 Hours”, so, at least for now, we have a handy all-night pharmacy a half block away.  Midway Jeep, which had the former building there, continues to use their remaining lot, directly across from Villa Marbella, to store new Jeeps.

  In another direction from Villa Marbella, the last vacant lots (vacant since Grosvenor Inn was demolished six years ago) behind the A-Building next to PetsMart will soon hold new stores.  Starbucks, a vitamin store, and another fast food restaurant, are reportedly moving in there.   

Report All Trespassers.  The North Bay Association provided the HOA with several notices for our bulletin boards, urging residents to report all trespassers (e.g., “candy sellers”).
Trees Replaced.  Earth Dynamics got a $1000 contract to replace about six missing or tilting ornamental pear trees in the parking lot.  The work was done in October, and if the young trees survive, more will be planted in a couple years.  

Upcoming HOA Monthly Meetings:  December 5th, January 9th, and February 6th, all on Thursdays at 7pm in B-205 or A-211.  Owners and residents are invited.  

20 Years Ago – November 1982:  “Happy” Dungan of Quality Management Unlimited was named the new property manager, a job apparently done by developer sales agents up to that time.    Monthly dues: $58.05.  Cash in bank: about $20K.  2 BR condo prices: mid $70K. 

15 Years Ago - November 1987:   Jim Hamilton was Board President, and Peter Haas of Strom Management was the property manager.  Roof leaks into 3rd floor end units and repairs were discussed.  Monthly dues:  $95.  Bank balance: about $50K. 2-BR condos: low $70K range.

10 Years Ago ‑ November 1992:  Little & Sons was property management company.  Color combinations for exterior painting (to be done in 1993) were evaluated.    Bank balance: $143K.   2BR condos priced from  $85K to $95K.

5 Years Ago ‑ November 1997:  Little & Sons was property management company, and Albert Leggs was Board President.   The North Bay Redevelopment Project was discussed.  Pictures will now be taken of oil leaks in parking spots to prove excessiveness of oil.  Dues:  $125/month, raised to $131 in January.  Bank balance was $116K.  2BR condo prices: rising into mid-$70Ks.

1 Year Ago ‑ November 2001:   Mr. Chuy Ma was Board President.  King Sweep began as HOA’s carpet cleaning company. Planning underway for painting, garden window work, and tree replacement.  Bank balance: $122K.  2BR condo prices between $160K-$180K.  Dues: $155/month, increasing to $162 in January 2002.

November 1, 2002:  Bank balance: $154K  2 BR condo prices were between $195K-$210K in the past 3 months.  Rental prices are about $1200 per month. 

MANAGEMENT: LITTLE & SONS PROPERTY MANAGEMENT, (HELEN & DAN LITTLE), (619) 298-9973. Little & Sons office is at 411 Camino Del Rio South, Suite 201, San Diego CA 92108. 

